
Hart County Board of Commissioners

June 13th, 2006

5:30 p.m.

The Hart County Board of Commissioners met June 13th, 2006 at 5:30 p.m. in the Hart County Administrative & Emergency Services Center. 

Chairman Joey Dorsey presided with Commissioners R C Oglesby, Daniel Reyen and Gary Mize in attendance. Commissioner Ricky Carter was absent. 

1. Prayer

Prayer was offered by Father Cass Daly of St. Andrews Episcopal Church.

2. Pledge of Allegiance 

Everyone stood in observance of the Pledge of Allegiance. 

3. Call to Order 

Chairman Dorsey called the meeting to order. 

4. Welcome 

Chairman Dorsey welcomed those in attendance. 

5. Approve Agenda 

Commissioner Oglesby entertained a motion to approve the meeting agenda. Commissioner Reyen provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 4-0. 

6. Approve Minutes of Previous Meeting(s) 

· 5/23/06 Work Session

· 5/23/06 Regular Meeting

· 6/06/06 Work Session 

Commissioner Reyen entertained a motion to approve the minutes of the meetings held May 23rd and June 6th, 2006 as amended. Commissioner Mize provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 4-0. 

7. Remarks by Invited Guests, Committees, Authorities 

· Pat Fritz – DDA Director Entrepreneurial Designation
DDA Director Pat Fritz, and Michael Crump representing the Chamber of Commerce, presented the county with a banner recognizing Hart County as an Entrepreneurial designation. 
Ms. Fritz announced that the Entrepreneurial program is designed to support establishment of small businesses in the city or county and a resource kit to aid small businesses is available through the Chamber office and DDA. 

8. Reports by  Constitutional Officers & Department Heads 

· Chief Magistrate Selma Cheely & Clerk of Court Bill Holland: Additional spaces needs short term solution 

Judge Cheely and Clerk of Court Holland explained that they do not have space to store additional court records and requested that the BOC approve providing funds for a rental space at the post office from the General Fund @$100/per month. 
Commissioner Oglesby entertained a motion to provide funding for the temporary space solution from the General Fund. Commissioner Reyen provided a second to the motion.  The motion carried 4-0. 

9. County Administrator’s Report  

County Administrator Caime requested the BOC list of the LARP roads; announced a Flag Day ceremony at 10:00 a.m. June 14th, 2006 and announced that the DOT will hold their annual STIP meeting at the Administrative office June 22nd, 2006 at 1:15 p.m. 

10. Chairman’s Report  

Chairman Dorsey reminded the BOC that they agreed to meet with the City of Hartwell officials on a quarterly basis to discuss joint projects. He requested that they give Lisa Evans a date by Thursday when each one could be available so she could move forward with scheduling a meeting. He also wants to schedule a meeting with the City of Royston officials. 

Chairman Dorsey gave an update on the budget requests for FY07 and reminded the BOC to set aside time for upcoming budget meetings. 
11. Commissioners’ Reports 

None 

12. Consent Agenda 

None 

13. Old Business  

a) Eddie McCurley – Max Saver 

Mr. McCurley requested that the BOC approve the drawings for new construction on the Max Saver facility in order for him to meet distance requirements in accordance set forth in the beer & wine ordinance.

Commissioner Oglesby entertained a motion to approve the drawings if they meet the distance requirements. Commissioner Reyen provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 4-0. 

b) Timberlane/Woodhurst ROW issue  

County Attorney Walter Gordon noted that the county road inventory defines 633’ of Timberlane Drive ending at the pavement. 
Commissioner Reyen pointed out one area on the plat showing ROW that is now trees, a second area maintained as a lawn, and the third area that the developer never built out. He noted that the deed transfers all roads over to the county to be maintained but does not transfer the right of ways in question. The three roads or sections of road were never built, never maintained by the County, and there is no indication that these undeveloped ROWs have been accepted into the county road system. 

Commissioner Reyen stated that:
“Given that the plat and deed are misrepresentations of the actual roads in the Woodhurst Estates Subdivision, and given that the only true record of the actual roads in the Woodhurst Estates Subdivision is the Hart County Roads Inventory, and given that significant controversy exists over the undeveloped roads as shown on the plat”.   He then made a motion that the BOC confirms that the three undeveloped areas indicated on the plat of the Woodhurst Estates Subdivision are not part of the Hart County Road system and that any issues arising over the use of these areas are private, not public, matters.  Chairman Dorsey provided a second to the motion. 

Woodhurst resident Jane Kay presented a copy of the original plat as recorded in 1968. She noted that the residents have a covenant that protects their property for 99 years and that the area is for one family dwelling per lot and no mobile homes. 
Developer Al Olsen noted that the warranty deeds and plats indicate a right-of-way and the right-of-way is not owned by the homeowners. He reported that the right-of-way was used for seven years until the trees were planted and that he removed the trees that were on the right-of-way to access Mr. Stovall’s property. 
Woodhurst resident Sandra English reported that when she and her late husband purchased their property both Timberlane & Woodhurst were dirt roads. She noted that covenants were established in 1968 to protect the property values. She also noted that Stovall Circle was established prior to Timberlane & Woodhurst. 
Chairman Dorsey called for the vote. The vote carried 4-0. 

c) Bid Award Recreation Park Paving 

Administrator Caime explained that the low bidder has agreed to hold his price for 90 days and recommended award to the low bidder ER Snell. 

Commissioner Oglesby entertained a motion to award the bid to the low bidder and that if the low bidder does not agree to perform the work that the next lowest bidder be awarded the work.  Commissioner Reyen provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 4-0. 

d) Bid Opening – Recreation Park Water & Irrigation 

Administrator Caime cautioned the BOC that the bid was in two parts and the bids that were received could possibly be either for water or irrigation. 

The following companies submitted sealed bids for the project:


W. O. Tucker

$63,100 – portable water system


U. S. Lawn

$25,600 - irrigation system 

Commissioner Oglesby entertained a motion to table the issue and defer to Administrator Caime. Commissioner Mize provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 4-0. 
14. New Business 

a) Hendrix Subdivision Variance Request 

Jean Hendrix explained that she is attempting to purchase a 1 acre tract of land adjacent to her mother's house due to the failing health of her mother.  This tract of land is on an existing easement and does not have the required 60 feet of road frontage however she can not get road frontage and is therefore requesting a variance from the BOC based on a hardship claim.  Commissioner Oglesby entertained a motion to grant the Hendrix Subdivision variance request based on a hardship matter. Commissioner Reyen provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 4-0. 

b) EMS Subsidy Proposal 

County Administrator Caime explained that there is GTA grant opportunity for anywhere from $500,000 to $1,500,000 that would require a 25% county match.  This grant would be utilized to provide a wireless internet service (wi-fi) in the county for both internal uses and as a commercial enterprise that would create an additional revenue stream.  In addition having wi-fi capabilities would be a great asset in our economic development efforts towards high tech industries.   The County would need to create and submit the grant application which would be a business plan explaining the feasibility and profitability potential of this application.

EMS/EMA Director Terrell Partain explained that the grant application is due by July 7th, 2006 and there will be a lot of work to be done in a short period of time to meet the deadline. He also noted that OneGeorgia has additional grant funds for wi-fi systems for economic development purposes and that we would also attempt to secure those grant funds.
Commissioner Oglesby entertained a motion to move forward with the grant application and the match would be provided from General Fund revenues.

Commissioner Mize questioned how big of an incentative the service would be for economic development. Administrator Caime explained that it would be an asset especially for the Gateway Industrial Park area and for industries similar to the recently located Zymark industry that relies on high speed internet access for their business.  He explained that this type of service is one that is available in large metropolitan areas and is a rare asset in rural areas allowing Hart County to jump ahead of the competition in the rural economic development arena.
Director Partain reported that there were six or seven counties that showed interest in making application for the grant funds. 
Commissioner Oglesby withdrew his motion due to a conflict of interest. 

Commissioner Reyen entertained a motion to move forward with the grant application. Chairman Dorsey provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 3-0 (Commissioner Oglesby abstained). 

c) Acceptance of Private Road 

Commissioner Oglesby entertained a motion to adopt 0.175 mile of a private road off Airline Store Road into the county road system. Chairman Dorsey provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 4-0. 

15. Public Comment 
None

16. Executive Session – Personnel, Real Estate

Commissioner Reyen entertained a motion to exit into Executive Session to discuss personnel and real estate matters as required by O.C.G.A. Commissioner Oglesby provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 4-0. 

With no further action taken during Executive Session, Commissioner Oglesby entertained a motion to exit the session. Commissioner Reyen provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 4-0. 

17.  Adjournment  

Commissioner Oglesby entertained a motion to adjourn the meeting. Commissioner Reyen provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 4-0. 

---------------------------------------------------
----------------------------------------------------

Joey Dorsey, Chairman


Lawana Kahn, County Clerk
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